



Aim High, Fly High

Robins Lane Primary School Newsletter

19th September 2025

Headteacher's Notes

Dear Parents and Carers,

Another busy week at Robins Lane Community Primary School. Routines are ticking along nicely and it is wonderful to walk around school seeing teaching in action and feeling the buzz of learning.

On Tuesday, I did my second whole school assembly of the year. I am delighted to report that the children entered the hall beautifully and conducted themselves so well – it felt like a real coming together of our school community. Our Year I children were particularly impressive as they have the least experience of whole school assemblies, but they were shining stars who showed excellent active listening skills.

This week I read another book by the wonderful Kobi Yamada which followed on from last week's 'Why Not' text. 'Maybe' is a book I like to share at the start of every year as it has such a powerful message of hope at its core. The older children know the book well and they were all intrigued to learn that I had read 'Maybe' as part of Year 6's graduation ceremony in the summer. 'Maybe' is a story about the endless potential of us all and, like 'Why Not?' it aligns perfectly with our school's WINGS values. The children, from Year I all the way up to Year 6, listened to the book and we reflected on how we could relate to its beautiful, sometimes emotional messages. We agreed that the following lines were crucial to a positive start in school with a focus on feeling good about ourselves: "Maybe you have no idea just how good you really can be? And maybe you don't know how much you matter? But maybe, just maybe, the world has been waiting centuries for someone exactly like you" Such a powerful, inspiring text.

This week we have been delighted to welcome families into school for our annual 'Meet the Teacher' sessions. Communication and positive relationships between school and parents is crucial and hopefully this meeting was a great foundation to build on. Thank you to everyone who was able to attend and find out more about the year ahead. I will ask teachers, if they haven't already done so, to upload any presentations to Class Dojo. If you were unable to come and would like to check in with your child's new teacher, please contact school to make an appointment to do this. There will be many more opportunities for you to come into school over the course of the year and we look forward to welcoming you all again soon.

Thank you to everyone who has donated clothes to our spare uniform appeal – your kindness, as ever, has been off the scale. This generosity has a huge impact on families who are struggling in challenging times and shows 'Warm-Heartedness' in action. If you are struggling with uniform or any aspect of school life, please reach out and we will do whatever we can to help.

Have a wonderful weekend – I've checked the weather forecast and you might need to have an umbrella handy if you venture out! We look forward to seeing everyone rested and refreshed for a positive start on Monday.

Yours sincerely, Mrs Tomkow





















This week's 100% Attendance Hero is: Oliver T

Attendance

This week's class attendance is:

Reception - 95.3%

Year 1 - 98.6%

Year 2 – 96%

Year 3 - 98.1% Year 4 – 93%

Year 5 - 97%

Year 6 - 94.7%

Jigsaw Award Scroll Winners

This week's certificates were for:

'Try to make our school community a better place'

The winners are:

Nursery - Oliver B

Reception – Ishaara A

Year 1 - Aster W

Year 2 - River G

Year 3 - George P

Year 4 - Sennen M

Year 5 - Lucca H

Year 6 - Matthew P

Well done for making our school a better place!



Timetable Rockstars/Numbots

This week's stars are:

Reception	Coming soon!
Year 1	Elodie S
Year 2	George M-W
Year 3	Audrey M
Year 4	Edna B
Year 5	Joel B
Year 6	Patrick G



Class Dojos

This week's winners are:

Nursery	Thea C
Reception	Jaxon H
Year 1	Sophia M
Year 2	Mohamed A
Year 3	Hassan B
Year 4	Lilly A
Year 5	Finley B
Year 6	Bella S



WINGS Award

This week's winners are:

Nursery	Aurelia H
Reception	Leo M
Year 1	Joshua L
Year 2	Ezra P
Year 3	James R M
Year 4	Junior M
Year 5	Finley M
Year 6	Yesandi W



Spelling Shed Award

This week's stars are:

Year 1	Coming soon!
Year 2	Kayden N
Year 3	Alinani G
Year 4	Oliver G
Year 5	Lyla S
Year 6	Bella S



Happy Lunchtime Award

This week's winners are:

Madeline D	River G
Pearl T	Luna C
Bobby Mc	Logan S

Suggestion Box

If there's anything you'd like us to know, or you have any ideas on how we can improve, please let us know in the box below.